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Mayor Tom Patterson called the regular work session to order at 6:03 P.M. Present: Nancy Melsa,  Dick Olson, Tom Theis, Tim Conklin. Darryl Bradley arrived at 6:10 P.M. Staff Present: City Engineer, Dick Ransom, Assistant City Engineer, Allen Witt; Deputy Clerk Cindy Kudrna; Interim Police Chief Gary Manhart; Fire Chief Mike Nesslage; Finance Director, Laurie Hebl. Guest present: Dan Hoffman, Cristy Hambling of the Cedar Rapids Police 
Dick Olson moved approval the agenda as presented, second by Tom Theis. Motion carried.

Fay M. Clark Memorial Park Pavilion/Restroom Project
Assistant City Engineer Allen Witt presented Pay Estimate #1 in the amount of $20,938.48 to Dean Driscoll Construction of Cedar Rapids for the materials for foundation work, and site grading.  
Council instructed staff to place a Resolution for consideration of approving pay estimate #1 for the Fay M. Clark Memorial Park Pavilion/Restroom Project on the next agenda.

Iowa Clean Air Attainment Program (ICAPP) Grant Application for the Boyson/Robins Road Intersection Project

City Engineer Dick Ransom and Assistant Engineer Allen Witt presented the Iowa Clean Air Attainment Program (ICAAP) Grant application through the Department of Transportation for the Boyson/Robins Road Intersection Project, if approved the City could receive funding up to $400,000.00 and $1,500,000 of city funds. 
Council instructed staff to place a Resolution for approval for submittal of the Iowa Clean Air Attainment Program (ICAAP) Grant application for the Boyson/Robins Road Intersection Project on the September 19th agenda.
Boyson/Robins Road Realignment Intersection Improvement Project

City Engineer Dick Ransom and Assistant Engineer Allen Witt presented the Department of Transportation (D.O.T.) Concept statement regarding the Boyson Road/Robins Road Realignment Intersection Improvement Project. 

Ransom and Witt discussed the timeline regarding the project and how the Lentz property would be affected. The council expressed concerns of the Lentz property and would like to wait as long as possible before proceeding with the project. Council member Olson asked the engineers if there was a way to eliminate the Lentz property from the project. Ransom stated that if we would do that the city’s funding from the Department of Transportation would be in jeopardy because the project would no longer meet the D.O.T.’s guidelines. Ransom also stated that he would not recommend due to the curvature of vertical or horizontal sharpness, nor would he jeopardize the Iowa’s D.O.T.’s $600,000.00 funding. The council recalled that they would be in favor of setting back the Lentz’s home on the property if that would keep their home intact. 

Olson also questions whether the Lentz’s home would be considered historical because it is over 100 years old. City Administrator Dave Van Dee stated that a home is not always an historical site just because it is a 100 years old or older. 

The council unanimously agreed that they would like to wait in submitting the concept statement to the I.D.O.T. for at least another year, they would like to wait and see what happens with the ICAAP funding and give Lentz’s a little more time in making the decision as to what they would like to do with their property. 

Fire Department Stand By Fire Protection Services
Fire Chief Mike Nesslage requested approval to provide Stand-By fire protection services during a water project for a local industry. Nesslage has the staff availability to provide this service as needed. It would consist of sending three (3) individuals with a pumper to the business location. After reviewing the rates for the use of city equipment and staff Nesslage has suggested $30.00 an hour per firefighter, and $100.00 per hour for the fire truck. Nesslage also stated that the truck rate would increase to $250.00 if a fire should break out. The set dates for the projects are October 12 and October 22, 2007.
Council instructed staff to place a resolution for the consideration of approval of Stand-By Fire Protection on the October 3rd regular agenda. 
Fire Department-Volunteer Fire Assistant Grant (DNR)
Fire Chief Mike Nesslage requested authorization for the submittal of the Iowa Department of Natural Resources and the United States Forest Service Grant that would provide for the purchase of equipment used in fighting wild land fires. If awarded, this would replace the slide in grass fire unit. The total amount of the project is $10,000 and the grant would cover $3,500.00. The balance of the project would be paid from the minor equipment fund. 

Council instructed staff to provide a resolution for the consideration of authorizing the Iowa Department of Natural Resources and the United States Forest Service Grant application in the September 19 regular meeting. 
Fire Department- FM Global Fire Protection Grant
Fire Chief Mike Nesslage requested authorization for the submittal of the FM Global Fire Protection Grant that would allow funding for the purchase of a Fire Extinguisher Training System that would provide for a safer, cleaner, and environmental safe training tool use to train business and individuals in the safe extinguishment fire. 

Council instructed staff to provide a resolution for the consideration of authorizing the application for the FM Global Fire Protection Grant in the September 19 regular meeting.

Fire Department-Furniture Purchase
Fire Chief Mike Nesslage has the need to replace and purchase additional furniture for the fire department through the process of the new city hall furniture package. The estimated cost is $12,500.00. 

Council instructed staff to prepare the necessary documents that would provide the ability for the Fire Department in purchasing new office furniture. 
Police Department-Hiawatha Neighborhood Watch
Interim Chief Gary Manhart presented the council with a proposal for the implementation of a Hiawatha Neighborhood Watch Program. The Neighborhood Watch Program is designed as a burglary prevention measure that encourages members to watch out for each other’s property. The watch group would work with the police department to identify problems within the neighborhood and develop solutions to those problems. The department’s role in this is to help start the group and meet with the residents to hear about what the people who live in the neighborhood think the problems are. 

The estimated cost to implement this project is $300.00. Note: the cost will be reflected in the numbers of participation. 

Council instructed staff to place a resolution for the consideration of authorizing the Hiawatha Police Department to proceed with a Neighborhood Watch Program in the September 19 meeting. 
Iowa Cities E-Payment Aggregation System (iCash)/28 E Agreement
The League of Cities is coordinating the development of a 28E Agreement to assist cities in accepting credit cards and e-check payments in an online format. The City has been researching the possibilities in implementing a credit card and/or e-payment system to provide citizens and customers with a more user friendly service. 

Staff has requested the ability to proceed with the 28E Agreement with the League of Cities in hopes to find an effective way to offer a credit card or e-payment service that would be user friendly and promote our services. The 28E agreement with the League of Cities will not bind the city legally or financially. The League has asked for the city’s involvement as a board member.  

Council instructed staff to prepare the necessary documents for the consideration of the 28E Agreement and to authorize Finance Director Laurie Hebl as an appointed board member and City Clerk Kim Downs as an alternate board member and place the item on September 19 agenda. 

Safe Routes To School Grant-2007

Park and Recreation Director Angie Cole has requested the authorization of council to submit an application to the Safe Route To School Grant-2007 to connect our city an school sidewalks and walking trail with the Hiawatha Elementary School to provide a safer route to school. The benefit of this grant not only will help provide a safer route to school it is also a 100% funded with no match from the city. 

Council instructed staff to provide a resolution for the consideration of submitting an application to the Safe Route To School Grant-2007 on the September 19 agenda. 
History Commission Ordinance 

City Attorney Randy Scholer has reviewed and made the necessary revisions to the History Commission Ordinance. Note: the History Commission will be subject to the Iowa Open Meetings Laws and all of their records are subject to the Iowa Open Records laws. 

The History Commission Ordinance will be placed on the September 19th agenda as a public hearing and placed for its first reading.
Residence on 4th & Clark

Council discussed their thoughts regarding the property south of the new city hall. Currently there is one (1) home that is in foreclosure. 

Council instructed staff to research the property.  

2006 City Hall Up-Date
City Administrator Dave Van Dee informed the council that there was no asbestos found in the Community Center. Framing of the windows and the fabrication for glazing is in place and on its way. The interior is moving along and the building is secure. 

Council Member Tim Conklin adjourned the meeting at 7:45 PM, second by Dick Olson. Motion carried.  
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